
MADDICKVILLE

HECITAGE
Covering Dulwich Hill, Enmore, Lewisham, 

Sydenham, Ttempe and parts of Newtown,

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

1 9 9 1

TUESDAY DECEMBER 17: Pot Luck Christmas 
dinner. If you haven't already signed up for 
this annual feast, ring Geoff on 568 3029 as 
soon as possible.

MONDAY December 30: Sydney Harbour Cruise. If 
you are coming on the cruise please remember 
that the Silver Spray leaves Man-o-War Steps 
on the east side of the Opera House at 6pm 
sharp (it's not possible to park there 
waiting for stragglers). For information, 
ring Anne on 417 4862.
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SAT ¡FEBRUARY 22: Rosemary Block from the 
State Library of NSW will speak to us about 
how to record oral histories and relate some 
of the treasure in the library's oral history 
collection.

SAT MARCH 28: Excursion and lunch at Rose 
Seidler House, love him or hate him, Harry 
Seidler is undoubtedly one of Australia's 
most influential architects. See one of his 
first Australian projects.

SAT . APRIL 25: As our regular meeting date 
falls on Anzac Day this meeting will be 
cancelled.

SUN MAY 3; Heritage Week Concert at St 
Stephen's Church, Newtown. Designed by Edmund 
^Blacket in 1871, the church is now in need of 
restoration and we will be donating pa'rt of 
the proceeds to the project. A program of 
local musicians is envisaged.

SAT MAY 23: This may be our last chance to 
visit the Bus and Truck Museum at Tempe 
before it leaves the municipality. To be 
confirmed.

SAT JUNE 27: Annual General Meeting at 
Petersham Town Hall.

SAT JULY 25: An excursion to Rookwood 
Cemetery or perhaps Belgenny Farm. To be 
confirmed.

SAT AUGUST 22: Brian Madden and Lesley Muir 
will speak to us about the history and 
heritage of nearby Canterbury district.

SOCIETY
Marrickville, Petersham, St Peters, Stanmore, 
Camperdown and Hurlstone Park.

CLASSIFICATIONS AND HERITAGE WATCH

TOWN HALL UPDATE

Marrickville Council, acting on a resolution 
from the Society, has entered a bid to 
purchase the old Marrickville Town Hall in 
Illawarra Road. Following years of neglect, 
the owner, the Department of Housing, offered 
the building for sale, calling on potential 
purchasers to "reshape history". The Society 
proposed that the S.tate Government restore 
the building, and that control of the 
property be transferred to Marrickville 
Council, as a resource centre for the local 
community, concentrating on the heritage of 
Marrickville Municipality.

Possible uses for the building suggested by 
the Society include a permanent display of 
the Heritage Study and documentation of 
heritage items, offices for a heritage 
consultant, resource centre for restoration 
and renovation of houses in the municipality, 
meeting rooms and exhibition space for 
community use, and alternative or additional 
accommodation for the local studies 
collection.

The town hall is under a Permanent 
Conservation Order, listed in the 
Marrickville Heritage Study as a heritage 
building and is classified by the National 
Trust. The Society has been campaigning for 
several years to save the old Marrickville 
Town Hall from continued deterioration, and 
to find a suitable long term use for the 
building. One of the oldest town halls in 
Sydney, it has had a varied history, and has 
suffered "demolition by neglect" over recent 
years. We hope that the move to sell the 
building results in a new lease of life for 
such an attractive and important part of our 
heritage.
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HERITAGE ADVISER FOR MARRICKVILLE COUNCIL

Marrickville Council has applied for funds 
from the Department of Planning to employ a 
Heritage Adviser on a part-time basis. 
Heritage advisers are appointed to provide 
local government expertise in heritage 
matters and are able to liaise with property 
owners before proposals are finalised, 
helping to avoid conflicts between 
development and heritage interests.

Funding is provided on a "dollar for dollar" 
basis from the State Heritage Assistance 
Fund, and to date 2A local government bodies 
in Sydney and country areas have appointed 
heritage advisers. Amongst other duties the 
appointee will assist in review of the Local 
Environment Plan, inform the community on 
heritage matters, advise council on heritage 
aspects of all development and building 
applications, and develop a portfolio of good 
and bad development of heritage premises.

ENMORE PARK DEVELOPMENT PROPOSALS

Enmore Park is a largely intact, though 
somewhat rundown, example of Victorian Park 
planning in ■ the municipality. The 
Classifications and Heritage Watch Committee 
is examining proposals to develop the park. 
These would substantially alter its original 
layout and lose the imposing formal "feel" of 
the original plan. The park is listed in the 
Marrickville Heritage Study, which
particularly notes the large "pillow" stone 
work entry gates and the Port Jackson fig 
trees.

Proclaimed on A May 1886, and called 
Marrickville Park, it was the first park to 
be proclaimed in the municipality. It was 
subsequently named after D .V .Cochrane, a 
former mayor of Marrickville (19AA) and state 
MLC, and then Enmore Park. Richard Cashman 
and Chrys Meader, in Marrickville - Rural 
outpost to Inner City, report that Donald 
Vincent Cochrane was expelled from the Labor 
Party following his failure to support a bill 
in the Legislative Council. "His expulsion 
led to a bizarre struggle between his' 
detractors, who by night hacked down the park' 
signs bearing his name, and his supporters 
who re-erected them in the daytime." This 
debacle led to the decision by Marrickville 
Council not to name establishments after 
living aldermen.

- David Hilyard
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GROW YOUR OWN HERITAGE WITH 
PLANTS FROM

SHRUBS ANDTUBS GARDEN CENTRE

130-136 New Canterbury Road Petersham

And the N EW  LEICHHARDT GARDEN 
CENTRE

3 46 -350  Norton Street Leichhardt
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ART DECO SYDNEY

Art Deco is a popular subject, if the 
unusually large turn-out at the society's 
October meeting is anything to go by. The 
advertised speaker, Carol Paterson, was 
unable to attend, but Mary Nilsson, President 
of the Art Deco Society of NSW, kept us both 
informed and entertained.

Sydney is one of the store-houses of Art Deco 
treasures. Apart from the well-known examples 
such as the Anzac War memorial in Hyde Park, 
Delfin House, the Cremorne Orpheum Theatre, 
the Archibald Fountain and the Harbour Bridge 
itself, Australian Art Deco pub art and 
architecture is unique in the world. Mary 
showed us slides of both famous and little- 
known Sydney Art Deco buildings, then Judith 
Matheson and David Hilyard gave us a slide 
show of examples closer to home, within 
Marrickville municipality.

The talks and slides alerted the audience to 
the characteristics of Art Deco buildings: 
strong vertical and horizontal lines, 
geometrical curves and zigzag effects, 
stylized decoration and lettering, and 
chromium trim. To see some nice examples, 
wander along Enmore Road - there's the Enmore 
Theatre, the first story facade across the 
road, and the street level facade of the 
Marie-Louise Salon.

Members also brought along a fascinating 
collection of Art Deco china, fabrics and 
other items, and the meeting concluded with a 
tour of Petersham Town Hall and a walk to 
view a variety of other local gems, ending at 
the Petersham Inn, which is threatened with 
demolition. Most of the Inn's decorative 
tiles and mirrors are still intact, though 
some have been panelled over in the bank 
refurbishment. If you haven't seen it yet, 
the Inn is worth a visit.

-Jeannette Hope



TOCAL LOCAL HISTORY CONFERENCE
Two members of the Society, Geoff Ostling and 
myself, attended the the Royal Australian 
Historical Society's annual conference for 
local history societies, at 'Tocal', the C.B. 
Alexander Agricultural College at Paterson in 
the Hunter Valley, on 12-13 October.

Visiting historic Tocal itself was worth the 
trip. It consists of a fine Georgian 
homestead built in the ISAO's, a Blanket 
barn, and some unusual colonial buildings: a 
unique split level homestead c.1822, and a 
set of 1820's two storey "town houses". The 
modern college buildings, designed by Philip 
Cox and Ian McKay, are as interesting as the 
historic ones, featuring exposed brickwork 
(all corridor floors and walls are brick, 
just right for ag students' muddy gumboots) 
and Australian timbers.

The theme of the conference was regionalism, 
with the aim of encouraging local historians 
to place themselves in a broader picture. The 
speakers ranged nationally and globally, 
showing how local events are influenced or 
paralleled by happenings elsewhere.

The highlight for me was a talk by Dr Robert 
Lee, who compared the well-known tale of the 
railway competition in Australia (resulting 
in all those different rail gauges and odd 
routes) with similar railway rivalry between 
England and France in Burma and Tonkin, and 
Kruger and Rhodes in South Africa, which 
contributed to the Boer War.

Dr Joe Powell looked at the painful process 
by which Europeans came to terms with the 
regional environments of Australia (with some 
entertaining asides: how geographer Griffith 
Taylor's book was banned in WA because he 
described most of that state as "almost 
useless"; he predicted correctly in the 
1920's that Australia would have a population 
of only 19-20 million by 2000, and was 
hounded out of the country for being too 
negative). Other talks were on regional 
dialects in Australia - in spite of some 
local vocabulary, there aren't any real 
dialects, probably because Australians have 
felt no need to use language to set up 
differences (though linguists are surprised 
there isn't a dialect in Queensland!); and on 
past attempts to set up new, regionally based 
states. The conference ended with short talks 
from different local societies and a 
discussion of common problems. There was also 
great concern that the RAHS's position of 
affiliated societies' officer was under 
threat because of funding cuts.

-Jeannette Hope

HISTORIES OF SURRY HILLS, CHIPPENDALE, 
MILLERS POINT

Following publication of its History of 
Marrickville - From Rural Outpost to Inner 
City by Richard Cashman and Chrys Meader, 
Hale & Iremonger has published a series of 
local histories:

Surry Hills - The City's Backyard, by
Christopher Keating 

Millers Point - The Urban Village, by Shirley 
Fitzgerald & Christopher Keating 

Chippendale - Beneath the Factory Wall, by
Shirley Fitzgerald 

These books are available for sale at Society 
meetings.

WICKET WOMEN - BOOK REVIEW

Former Heritage Society president Richard 
Cashman has published yet another book, on 
one of his favourite topics - the history of 
cricket. Wicket Women, co-authored by ABC 
journalist Amanda Weaver, is about an 
extremely worthy topic. Not only is it the 
first book on women's cricket in this 
country, it is one of only a handful of books 
that chronicle the sporting achievements of 
Australian women.

Wicket Women is an incredibly detailed and 
comprehensive account of Australian women and 
cricket. It is also highly entertaining and 
packed with remarkable information and 
original photographs and cartoons. The book 
looks at the past, present and future of the 
game, from its crinolined beginnings early 
this century to the golden yea/s of the '30s 
and 'AOs to the very competitive modern game 
of today.

Wicket Women also analyses the attitudes 
(often deplorable) of the media and the wider 
society to the notion of women's cricket. It 
seems that what women were wearing on the 
cricket field occupied more column inches 
than their standard of play,. Some prominent 
men were won over, however. After being 
impressed by a test match in 19A9, Bill 
O'Reilly, then beginning his long career as a 
cricket journalist, wrote: "From this time 
onward I shall steadfastly refrain from 
saying that "so and so' batted or bowled 
'like an old woman'."

Wicket Women is published by NSW University 
Press.

- Judith Matheson
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MARRICKVILLE HERITAGE STUDY

In 1984 Marrickville Council and the 
Department of Environment and Planning 
commissioned a heritage study to identify 
important historic buildings and areas within 
the municipality. The study was completed in 
early 1986, and a schedule of items of 
environmental heritage was included in the 
Marrickville Local Environmental Plan (LEP).

The LEP specifies conservation controls on 
the heritage items - for example, heritage 
buildings, relics or places cannot be 
demolished, altered, subdivided etc without 
the consent of the council, and such consent 
cannot be given unless the council has made 
an assessment of the heritage significance 
of the item and the effect that any 
alterations etc. would have on that 
significance.

The Marrickville Heritage Study and the list 
of heritage items that ended up in the LEP 
schedule do not appear to be widely known. 
Also, the study was done some time ago and 
warrants review and updating. The revitalised 
Classifications and Heritage Watch Committee 
is looking at this, and the council's new 
Heritage Adviser will also be involved in a 
review of the study. To get the ball rolling, 
we plan to publish the current schedule of 
heritage items in the next few issues of the 
Newsletter, on a suburb basis (the LEP list 
is alphabetical by street name, which makes 
it very difficult to get a local overview).

We would appreciate feedback from local 
residents. Are the listed buildings still 
standing? What condition are they in? Maybe 
you own or live in one - you might write and 
tell us how you are caring for it. Or 
possibly you know of other buildings or 
places that you think should be on the list, 
particularly those of more recent periods 
such as Art Deco. Any comments will be 
published in future newsletters.

- Jeannette Hope

THE NEWSLETTER

Your will have noticed that the Newsletter 
has gone through some transformations in size 
and type-face over the last few issues. This 
reflects a transition in editorship from 
Judith Matheson to myself. Judith did an 
amazing job of producing 30 or so newsletters 
in a row, but she has now relinquished the 
task (with a sigh of relief) to devote her 
energies to her presidential role.

I hope to keep the newsletter at the new 
larger size now that there are two 
advertisers, and to settle down to a single 
type-face, if the computer is cooperative. I 
would welcome any ideas or contributions, 
including letters to the editor. Please post 
these direct to me: PO Box 702, Marrickville, 
2204 (note that any other correspondence not 
concerning the Newsletter should be sent to 
the Society's box number 415, Marrickville). 
You can also send me contributions by fax on 
559.1431, or ring me with suggestions also 
on 559.1431. The absolute deadline for each 
issue is the 25th of the previous month ie. 
25th January 1992 is the deadline for 
contributions for the February 1992 
newsletter.

-Jeannette Hope

HERITAGE ITEMS IN NEWTOWN

38 Albemarle St 
54 Albemarle St 
55-59 Albemarle 
69-73 Albemarle 
222 Australia St

229-233 Australia 
5 Bedford St 
15 Bedford St 
27 Bedford St 
37 Bedford St 
49-63 Bedford St

88-89 Chelmsford 
187-189 Church St

109-123 Darley St

Colonial Regency house 
" " house/stables

St Victorian villa 
St Victorian villa

Courthouse and former 
police station 

St Aust St Infants School 
Newtown Town Hall 
Part of retail group 
Part of retail group 
Part of retail group 
St Joseph's Catholic 
Church

St Corner shop
St Stephen's Church of 
England and cemetery 
Camdenville Public School

290 Edgeware Rd

5 Eliza St 
325 King St 
327 King St 
415A-419A King St 
539 King St 
555 King St 
631 King St 
2-24 Laura St 
2-8 Lennox St 
38-56 Lennox St

58-84 Lennox St 
109 Lennox St 
2-4 Margaret St 
18,20,24 Oxford St 
26-38 Oxford St

167 Probert St 
51-65 Station St 
67 Station St

St Pius Church and 
Presbytery
Former School of Arts
Former CBC Bank
Former ANZ Bank
Terrace with shops
Formerly "Molloys" shop
Shop counters
St Peters Hotel
Terrace housing
Terrace housing
"Church Avenue 1886"
terrace
"May" terrace
St Joseph's Boys School
Semi-detached houses
Part of Victorian terrace
St Joseph's Girls School
St Bede's convent &
presbytery
Corner shop
Terrace housing
Victorian Italianate
villa

HOW TO SUBSCRIBE

It's only $12 for individuals, $18 for 
households and institutions and &6 for 
students and pensioners. You will receive 
copies of the Newsletter (either posted or 
delivered to your door) and the journal 
Heritage. Your subscription is valid for the 
Society year starting 1 July. Regular 
meetings are held on the fourth Saturday of 
each month. Write to PO Box 415 Marrickville 
2204.


